GREENHILLS HOA BOARD MEETING
May 23, 2024

1. President Jason called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Those present were Jason, Larry, Doug, Jennifer, Steve, Justin, Chris, Jeanette, Cliff, and Lori. Jamie was absent.
2. Agenda: Larry made a motion to accept the agenda. Doug seconded. Board approved 10-0.
3. Minutes: Chris made a motion to accept the minutes from the March meeting, with a second from Doug. Motion carried 10-0.
4. Reports:
a. Treasurer – Jennifer reported that the Money Market account currently pays 0.7% interest. An eight-month CD is offering 5.25% interest. After discussion, Jeanette made a motion to move $5000 of the $6186 in the Money Market account to a CD, with the balance ($1186) going into checking. After further discussion, Jeanette proposed we move $6186 from the Money Market account to a CD. Doug seconded. Board approved 10-0.
Jennifer shared that she needs to order paper and stamps. She has not received any additional requests for paperless billing. Many emails she sends out are being returned. Jason will work on the HOA domain to try to resolve this issue. PayPal will no longer be a payment option for Q4. All online payments will be made through QuickBooks. 
One homeowner owes in excess of $400. A letter will be sent to notify them, prior to filing a lien. 
In the Greenhills Homeowners Association Profit and Loss statement, under the Income category, Greenhills Book and Keys late fees/dues will be changed to Liens and Fines.
b. Clubhouse – Tammy reported that the clubhouse has 6 reservations in May. She purchased a new clock for the pool and has delivered two welcome packets. Tammy noticed a minor issue with the men’s toilet and asked to have someone check it. 
c. Website – Chris reported that there have been no issues with the website. Dani continues to address questions/issues as they arise.
5. Committee Reports:
a. Architectural Control Committee – The Tamerisk homeowners who installed non-compliant shingles have replaced them with compliant shingles. Justin made a motion not to charge these homeowners any additional fines, with a second from Jeanette. Motion carried 10-0.
Cliff reported that homeowners have submitted forms for a new shed and a new roof. There have been a few issues with tall weeds on some properties, and concerns with problem dogs in our neighborhood. 
b. Lawn and Landscape Committee – Chris reported that lawn care is going well. Trail work will begin soon. Doug has communicated with Twin Valley regarding paint on sidewalks and cleaning up rocks left behind after installation of fiber internet service in our neighborhood.
c. Pool Committee – Ray reported that the Geary County inspection went well. The county will require our pool house to be enclosed/waterproofed next year. It will also need vents. Ray suggested doing the waterproofing and ventilation of the pool house after the pool closes. He will contact a previously used contractor for a bid. The county requires a Certified Pool Operator. This will be a two-day online class at a cost of $350 for a 5-year certification. The cost of chlorine has increased 25%.
d. Budget Committee – n/a
6. President comments: Jason thanked board members for all that they do.
7. HOA member comments: One homeowner had questions about dues and fines. Concerns were shared about a Greenhills rental. The police will be contacted.
8. Old Business:
a. Approve Pool SOP – An updated copy of the Pool SOP was shared with board members. Lori made a motion to approve it. Larry seconded. Board approved 10-0.
b. Yard Sale – The neighborhood yard sale is scheduled for June 1st. A reminder will be put on the website and Facebook. This sale coincides with the city-wide sale. 
c. Converting tennis court to pickleball court- Justin made a motion to convert the tennis court to a pickleball court. Doug seconded the motion. Motion carried 10-0. Cliff will research the cost of supplies to paint the lines and adjust the poles. Doug will research other conversion options.
d. Internal Review- Digitizing the Covenants and Bylaws – There was discussion about scanning the documents instead of keying them in, page by page. A decision will be made at the June meeting.
e. Spring Clean-Up 2024 – The neighborhood clean-up went well. The dumpster was well used. The dumpster cost was $858. We will compare pricing with another company for the dumpster next year. 
9. New Business:
a. Approval of purchasing pool supplies at a discount – The board voted by email to allow Ray to purchase pool chemicals at a 20% discount. The total was $2117.
b. Request for a leaf blower at the clubhouse – Justin offered to donate a blower for use at the clubhouse.
c. Approval for new pergola covers – The board voted by email to approve new pergola covers for the pool. Ellen made new covers at a cost of $257.59.
d. Lawn/yard maintenance, trash cans, and outside pet responsibilities – There have been several complaints regarding unkept lawns and aggressive dogs in the neighborhood. Trash cans must be placed in a location where they cannot be viewed from the front of homes. It was suggested that we find out what the city fines are for not picking up animal excrement and consider posting signs around the neighborhood.
e. Quarterly newsletter – Jeanette will prepare the newsletter and will include information about lawn/yard maintenance, trash cans, and animal excrement.
f. Upper and lower ponds – The upper pond was reported to be working well. Chris will work to get the lower pond working when the water level drops.
10. Board Comments: Lori shared that there is another dead tree behind the tennis court.
11. Next Meeting: June 27, 2024 at 7:00 p.m.
12. Adjournment: Jeanette made a motion to adjourn the meeting, with a second from Justin. Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
